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Editor’s Le�er 
Dear Everyone, 
 
Thank you as usual to all the contributors and to those who are 
involved in the putting together of this news letter, including 
Shirley Harland who proof reads and Doug and Shirley Clark 
who print and put the pages together. They also deliver it with 
a group of other volunteers. 
After the publication of the last newsletter, in which the parking 
on Eastgate was mentioned by myself and also the Parish 
Council, I had a phone call from a resident asking if I would 
mention the parking on the pavement, also on Eastgate. 
It is really dangerous practice to do this, as people pushing 
wheel chairs, prams and pushchairs have to step into the road. 
I’m sure that this thoughtless behaviour wasn’t done on pur-
pose, but we ask everyone to please park sensibly. 
 
In my last editorial, I wondered why a cow and a bull came into 
the field and then left rather suddenly. Well Bob Overfield was 
happy to supply an explanation. The cow jumped over the 
fence and proceeded to meander down Long Street. She had 
obviously taken a dislike to her escort, the bull. The gate has 
now been mended and the rest of the cows are grazing happily 
in the field. It does seem rather drastic measures to avoid him, 
but then the “cow jumped over the moon” in a nursery rhyme, 
with which we are all familiar! 
Last Sunday, April 24th, there was a spectacular procession 
passing through our village. I am referring to Wold Newton 
12th Annual Charity Tractor Run.  It was really interesting to 
see all the different types of tractor, including vintage ones. I 
expect there were lots of little boys gazing wide eyed at this 
display….and some  much bigger ones also! They started at 
Burton  Flemming and completed the run at Wold Newton, sup-
porting the Yorkshire Air Ambulance Charity. 
There are lots of activities in our village and events with which 
to look forward in the future. 
Welcome to any newcomers to our village and good luck to all 
those youngsters who are taking SATs tests in May! 
   

Sue Tompkin 
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Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313 

Reader: Mr. John Walker (01262) 603170 

Curate: Rev James Trowsdale (01262) 490148 

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby & Kiham 
 Church services and events for May 
 

 1st     9.30am  Holy Communion 
 8th       9.30am Morning Prayer 
 15th    9.30am Holy Communion for Pentecost  
 22nd     6.00pm United Parish Communion at Kilham:  
 29th     4.00pm All-age Service 
A service of Holy Communion each Wednesday Morning at 10.30am 
followed by coffee. 
 On Sunday 22nd May at 10.00am in York Minster Revd James 
Trowsdale will be ordained Priest.  
 Our United Parish Communion on this day will, therefore, be at 
6.00pm at Kilham when Revd James will preside. This will be followed 
by a supper. 
 On May 22nd, Trinity Sunday, I will be ordained as priest in York 
Minster by the Archbishop of York. That evening I will take my first 
service of Holy Communion. This will be the culmination of three 
years training and over thirty years of working out God’s calling to me.  
 To be ordained as a priest sets me apart to perform specific 
tasks as a minister in the Church of England; primarily, undertaking 

baptism and marriage services, leading Holy Communion and pro-
claiming blessings (or Absolution). 
 I am greatly looking forward to assisting Revd Glyn, Revd Bar-
bara, the ministry teams, the Wardens and P.C.C.s and it will be a 
great privilege and honour for me to continue to serve the parishes of 
Rudston and the surrounding area.  
 My wife, Gillian, and son’s, George and Jono and I are so grate-
ful for the warmth of welcome we have received since arriving last 
year and making our home amongst you. 
Thank you,  James 
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    VILLAGE HALL  

    COFFEE SHOP 

The coffee shop  is                
 open on a  

Thursday morning 
 

 

 

The Youth Group is held        
at the village hall  

on Thursdays 
  5:30pm - 7pm.  

 
Ages 8-13 years. 

Come and make friends and have fun!   
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RUDSTON VILLAGE HALL 
 AGM HELD ON APRIL 26TH 2016 

 There were 14 people present at the AGM. Simon Rhodes, the 
chair welcomed everyone  said that it had been a successful year for 
the village hall listing the fund raising events which had taken place; 

the yard sale, the bake off, Musical Allsorts, the travelling lunch and 
the Dialect evening. 
The hall is frequently in use. There have been changes on the commit-
tee this year, Jenny Herring has left the village and will no longer be 
treasurer. She was thanked for her work and Simon said that Nick 
Tompkin had taken the job on.  A new secretary was required and  
Sue Tompkin has done this job for the year. 
The booking secretary’s report was read out by Shirley Clarke. She 
said that the village hall has been well used this year and went on to 
list  the many events which have taken place. 
Jill Ainsworth, the auditor read the report, as Nick was not responsible 
for last year’s accounts. 
Fund raising has been very good this year, particularly the coffee 
shop. The solar panels have paid out £125. There have been repairs 
and maintenance including  some painting this year. 
Appointment of the new committee for 2016. 
Shirley Clarke was elected as chair of the committee. 
 
Bowls Club   Eric Turner 
Conservation Group  Teresa Blofeld 
Parish Council   Bob Overfield 
Tennis Club    Jane Crossley 
Youth Club   Adele van der Heijden 
Mother & Toddler               Rachel Nicholson 
Co-opted members  
Shirley Clarke, Doug Clarke, Jill Palister,  
Bernard Warcup, Kathleen Rawlings,  
Nick Tompkin, Sue Tompkin. 
 
Continued on page 6 
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From page 5 
 
 There are still some representatives from  village clubs  to 
be elected. 
 Simon Rhodes announced that he was resigning as chair, 
after 15 years. He was thanked for all his work. 

………….. 
 

 A committee meeting followed and Shirley Clarke was 
elected as chair.  
 Sue Tompkin was elected as secretary and Nick Tompkin 
as treasurer. Shirley and Doug Clarke were elected as booking 
secretaries. 
 Lots of discussions took place, one of which was the rais-
ing of the price of cakes at the coffee shop.  
There will be another yard sale this year organised by Teresa. 
 This is always a well attended event. 
Following on the success of the travelling lunch, it was decided 
to have a Summer Barbeque. This won’t be travelling, as such, 
but in the garden of Sue and Nick’s. Details below 

 

 

 

 

SUMMER BAR-B-Q 

July 16th ……. 6.30pm onwards 

At Nick and Sue’s Northside House. Eastgate 

Adults £8, Children 12 and under £4 

(Fund raiser for Rudston Village Hall) 

Tickets will be available  shortly from  

members of the Village Hall Committee. 
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   On 6th April, the WI meeting was 
 attended by 18 members, at Rudston Village 
Hall. In Melissa Raven’s absence, June 
Sellers welcomed everyone and introduced 
the speaker Hazel Armstrong who gave us a 
talk on  the ACWW (Associated Country 
Women of the World)  
 

 This very inspiring talk was themed on the projects that 
ACWW are involved in. These projects are funded to enable 
poorer countries to set up small village industries. They vary from 
Jewellery making to Furniture making. These projects are funded 
by donations and The Women’s Institute and Country Women’s 
Association are main contributors. 
 

 Our competition was themed on a favourite necklace. First 
prize was won by Gloria Traves, 2nd Di White and 3rd Barbara 
Moorfoot, the raffle was won by Maria Lloyd.  Congratulations to 
you all. 
 At the meeting we discussed items from the WI newsletter. 
Our next luncheon club will be at the Triton on 26th April. 
 

 If you are interested in joining, or would like to come along 
as a visitor you will be made welcome.  
 

 Our next meeting is on Tuesday 3rd May, rather than a 
meeting this will be a visit to Beswick Mill Farm. 
 

For further details contact Sue Dawson Tel: 01262 606153  

 

WORKING PARTY 

 

We are clearing the Church 
grounds in May! 

 
Would anybody be able to help with this important work. 

 
Each Saturday morning in May, from 9.30am 

Tea, Coffee, juice and biscuits will be provided! 
 

Contact Chris Shanks 420993 
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH SOCIAL COMMITTEE 
 

  
  

  
You are invited to:- 

A Midsummer Soiree at Thorpe Hall 
On Satuday 25th June 2016 

7pm. for 7.30pm 
Carriages at 10.30pm 
By kind invitation of 

Somerled and Charlotte Macdonald 
  Tickets £25.00 to include 
     A welcome drink on the Terrace, if fine. 
       A cold fork supper and desert served  
      from the dining room. 
We hope to have some musical background entertainment. Also 
the gallery, garden and library will be open for you to enjoy. The 
resident artist will be invited along for you to meet. 
  Smart dress (no stiletto heels please) 
      Tickets from June Sellers 01262 420237 
Tickets are limited so order early to avoid disappointment 
 

June Sellers Social Secretary 

     
North Wold Lions  

 
North Wolds Lions present :-- 

Bingo at Rudston Village Hall on Tuesday 
17th  May  

Eyes down at 7.30 p.m. Please make a 
note in your diary or calendar. 

All cash prizes. 
Your Village rep Mike Sellers 
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Healthy Homes 
Project 

“Helping rural residents 
with health  

conditions made worse 
by living in a cold home”  

 

 The Healthy Homes project is working in 71 villages in 
East Yorkshire, to improve the lives and health outcomes of 
residents who have an existing health condition made worse 
by living in a cold home.  
(see www.hwrcc.org.uk for village details) 
 

 The project will try and improve heat retention in client’s 
homes. If eligible we can install a renewable heating system to 
replace your existing heating if it is not providing adequate 
warmth. Clients who cannot afford to heat their homes will be 
offered a one off crisis pot of Oil, LPG or coal as a stop gap 
measure whilst help is being assessed. 
 

 Susan Oliver, Delivery and Development Manager at 
Humber & Wolds Rural Community Council, said: “Living in a 
cold home is not only detrimental to physical health, but it also 
affects emotional wellbeing, and can lead to loneliness or low 
confidence, or to mental health issues like depression. 
Through a range of services within the Healthy Homes Project, 
we will be able to face these challenges head-on and ensure 
that as many people as possible have a warmer home and in 
better health throughout the year and especially during the 
cold winter months.” 
 

Through the project we can also offer advice on:-  

• Help you to join our Bulk Oil Buying Scheme, to lower 
your fuel costs if using oil to heat your home. 

• Advice on how to manage fuel debt to energy suppliers. 

 

Continued on page 10 
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From page 9 

• Organise benefit checks to increase your income if eligible. 

• Provide information to help you make your home more energy 
efficiency so that you can save money on energy bills. 

• Help you find a cheaper energy supplier and tariff. 

 

 Anyone can make a referral to the project, as long as they or 
someone they know is living with an existing health condition made 
worse by living in a cold home. 

 This is NOT a too good to be true offer. We want to make a 
difference to the lives of rural residents. 
So contact us for help. 

 Humber & Wolds Rural Community Council is a rural charity, 
working to support rural communities across East Yorkshire. More 
information about the organisation can be found on our website: 
www.hwrcc.org.uk   For information about the project or a chat 
about how we may be able to help, please use the contact details 
below. 

 

Peter Hirschfeld 

Healthy Homes Project Officer 

Humber & Wolds Rural Community Council 

Phone Number Tel: 01652 637700 

E: peter.hirschfeld@hwrcc.org.uk   

 Charity No. 1099439  

Funded & supported by -  
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  Some may have wondered at the considerable difference 
in clerk's hours from the Vacancy notice in the last issue.  Unlike 
Rudston (and most other parish councils) Burton Agnes has a 
separate Treasurer.  While accounts don't take up too much 
time normally, it is an especially busy time in the period follow-
ing parish councils' year end of 31st March.  However, they bal-
anced first time for my final year, and have been duly checked 
and verified by the “internal auditor”.   
 

 In another of those “changes” mentioned previously, the 
audit return this year is to go off before the period of the ac-
counts being available to the public ends.  The official notice will 
appear in due course, but that is not until 6th June to 15th July.  
The place as usual will be the home of the chairman, but as that 
position is subject to election at the May meeting we can't con-
firm whose that will be just yet.  All will be revealed next month 
of course. 
 

 From the lengthy letter of instructions this year it appears 
that the whole of the parish council are expected to be 
“Treasurers” now though.  Nothing, rather than everything, 
should be left to the Clerk it seems.  Possibly I and those before 
have enjoyed a high level of trust, but surely there has to be that 
confidence in a person appointed to such a position?  No doubt 
these onerous (and for a village, ridiculous) rules are the usual 
“sledgehammer to crack a nut” approach after the odd case of 
wrong-doing, usually in town or city councils.  
 

 However, I digress.  In order to occupy the main room at 
the Village Hall we have had to arrange the May meeting for Fri-
day, 6th.  As has become the practice, the parish council meet-
ing will immediately follow the Annual Parish Meeting which 
commences at 7 p.m.  We expect to have Councillors Jane Evi-
son and Jonathan Owen along.   Also Peter Hirschfield of Hum-
ber & Wolds Council will be coming to talk about the “Healthy 
Homes” project.  There should be a separate article about that 
in this issue. 
Continued on page 12 
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From page 11 
 With all that, and our Chairman (still Mr. Neil Watson at that 
point) with the highlights of the parish council year for you, we are 
hoping for a considerable number of people from the village.  To add 
to the excitement, with any luck there should also be police presence.  
Our PCSO was unable to attend the March parish council meeting 
when he was called away on an urgent matter but he will do his best 
to come this time.  Inspector Cocker has also expressed a wish to visit 
so has been invited along too.     

 Separately, the latest 6 monthly Anti-Social Behaviour statistics 
have just been released, which show nothing reported in Rudston.       
 

 By the time this is read a new Clerk may have been appointed, 
but as the present one doesn't finish until end of June he is hoping to 
be allowed one more “Column”.  
                                                                                                                             
Phillip Crossland 
(Please note that any opinions expressed in this column are not nec-
essarily those of the Parish Council) 

 Dog Fouling (Again) 
I have been visited by our new area dog warden and he has, very 
kindly, agreed to patrol Rudston at certain times to see if he can stop 
the problem of dog fouling in the village.  He has also asked that we 
make everyone aware of the following information: 
♦ Do you see irresponsible dog owners walk on after their dog 

has fouled? 
♦ Do you see dogs roaming the streets without their owner and 

fouling? 
You can stop them damaging your reputation and report them to the 
dog warden in confidence. 
 
Where possible report:- 
 Location of the dog fouling 
 Time and date of the fouling 
 Name and address of the dog owner 
 Description of the dog 
You can contact the dog warden directly on 01482 396301 
 or email Michael.Heseltine@eastriding.gov.uk 
 

Chris Shanks 
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How well do you Know your Yorkshire rivers? 

Fill in the shaded boxes using the 12 (in no partic ular order) 
answers below 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Answers on page 18 

River  Length  Mouth  Source  

Aire   R. Ouse near 
Airmyn 

  

  72   Near RAF 
Fylingdales 

  44 R. Aire Todmordon 

    Bridlington Duggleby 

Ouse   Trent Falls   

Hull 29   Little 
Driffield Beck 

Rother   R.Don at 
Rotherham 

Eckington 

Rye 38   Rye Head 
Osmotheley 

16 Hull 

Cuddy Shaw Reach R. Derwent at Malton 

Derwent R. Ouse Barmby on the Marsh 

Malham Tarn 71 

10 Gypsy Race 

Calder 52 
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WORDSEARCH  

D M O L P E M E R A L D P R T P 
S P E T R M U L A P I S R C E Y 
H O N A Q E R L A S U L I A N S 
R U T Y A R V O M D P A R V O T 
L D A E V Q I L R Z A L Y E T L 
S I O M O V O S I L E R V R S A 
E A C O G Y D A M S O U K T N T 
N M Q N R S O Y B U P L A P O S 
O O E U P B L A P R N U Y X O Y 
T N H R A V T O M N L I P Q M R 
S D V M S M D S I L V O T R E C 
E R U B T Y A R K V L O S A O Y 
N G O D L D T R U B Y M Z T L U 
I H D L E M V P I L A B I S Q P 
H X Z O L Y E I T N S L A P L Q 
R U T G X O B Y L A E P S T V R 

 Missing Word for April…..Recorder 

Aquamarine 
Ruby 
Rhinestone 
Crystal 
Emerald 
Diamond 
Silver 
Platinum 

Opal 
Pearl 
Moonstone 
Gold 
Crystal 
Rhinestone 
 
L . . . .    L. . . . . 
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   Y         J      D       
V      B      Z      Q                    
F   M    W     
C  S  E  I 
 X  N H 
     K  

Answers page  18 

For Younger Readers 

Rearrange the missing  
letters to find a country in 

Europe 
 

Word Wheel 
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Articles and letters to the editor; Sue Tompkin, Northside 

House, East Gate, Rudston, Tel 01262 420705 
Email nicksue.tompkin@fsmail.net 

www.rudston.org.uk 
 

Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses printed in the Rud-
ston Newsletter, are in the public domain. The publication may be 
read by people from outside the village, either in  paper form or 
viewed on the website. 
Contributors please note that the deadline for articles, letters and no-
tices for the June Newsletter is May 27th.  Any received after this 
time may be omitted but included in the next issue, if appropriate. 
The above does not apply to bereavement notices and messages, 
which will be included if at all possible. 

MiBus Service to Driffield 

Call 08456 445949 Mon-Fri 08:30 – 16:30 to book a seat. 

Every Tuesday, pick up from your door step. 

Pick up Rudston 09:55; drop Driffield 10:20 

Pick up Driffield 12:30; drop in Rudston 12:50 

      JOHN RAWLINGS 
 

   TV-VIDEO-HI-FI-SATELLITE 

          SALES & REPAIRS 
 

   Fast, E�cient & Personal  

     Service Always Given 
 

     Free Delivery & Installation within Our Service Area 
 

01262 421906 or 07974 674489 

Find us in Which ? Local 
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River Length Mouth Source 

Aire 71 R. Ouse near 
Airmyn 

Malham Tarn 

Derwent 72 R. Ouse Barmby 
On the Marsh 

Near RAF 
Fylingdales 

Calder 44 R. Aire Todmordon 

Gypsy 
Race 

16 Bridlington Duggleby 

Ouse 52 Trent Falls Cuddy Shaw 
Reach 

Hull 29 Hull Little 
Driffield Beck 

Rother 10 R.Don at 
Rotherham 

Eckington 

Rye 38 R. Derwent at 
Malton 

Rye Head 
Osmotheley 

For Younger Readers 

Puzzle Solutions  

Word Wheel  

PORTUGAL 
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Advertising 
Business advertising is charged per issue at the following rates:  

    1/4 Page £2.50       1/2 Page £5.00  Full Page £10.00 
Contact the editor to discuss your requirements. 

Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter. 
Treasurer: Shirley Harland 

Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services 
MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk  

Library Van every other Tuesday, Long Street around 11.50am 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Customer Services Centres:- 
Town Hall, Quay Road, Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509 
Driffield: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP 

Tel: 1377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655 
James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486 
Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 
652675 
 

Trade Directory 
Stephen Cooper -   Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 
    0 7590206629 
Steve Mitchinson - Plumbing & Heating  07941645532 
Lister Windows -    PVCu Specialist in Windows, Doors &  

    Conservatories - 609991 
B B Electrical -       Electrical repairs, inspecting etc. 678354 or  
    07809 58760 
Stephen Ward -      Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 
    07855951857 
Neil Jenkinson -     Plumber  420839 or 07856291737 
John Rawlings  -    TV-Video-Satellite Sales & Repairs      
     07974674489  or  01262421906 
Beech Electrical -  East Gate…. For all repairs and installations  
     07984133095 or 07958356205 
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